Hanover Township Sewer Authority

 February 7, 2011
Hanover Twp. Building

Mr. Lavalla called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  
Board members attending were Chairman John Lavalla, Vice-Chairman Dawn Paden, Treasurer Nancy Voelker, Secretary Tim Seech, Assistant Secretary/Treasurer Dr. Leonard Pensis, Project Engineer John Rae, Solicitor John F. Salopek, Office Manager Diane DiBattista.  Also, Supervisor Herb Grubbs, as well as approximately 10 township residents/property owners.  

Mr. Lavalla mentioned that the Local Share Game money has been awarded not official yet. We put in for 1.6 million to help cover the cost for Phase II. We were notified out of the 7.2 million we received 1 million dollars.  Mr. Rae did an outstanding job putting the application together they were prepared on what they needed to do with the information.

Mr. Salopek mentioned with Mr. Rae talking about Pennvest moving forward Pennsylvania Game Commission Right of Way License taken care of across the State Games Lands. Mr. Rae said that we had this for sometime but there is a front cost and a annual fee.  We didn’t want it executed until Phase II was going to proceed.  Mr. Salopek  we have to submit $2,744.08 with the paperwork for the application fee, a yearly annual fee of $290.75.  Mr. Lavalla how long will we pay this fee? Mr. Salopek will pay this forever  $290.75  for Right of Way through the Game Lands.   

Mr. Lavalla what area of Right of Way? Mr. Rae this is on the interceptor comes out of Star Pointe under 22 on the south side parallel south side cross the Game Lands 1815 feet of sewer lines.  Mr. Salopek we have to certify to Pennvest that we have all the Right of Ways.
Mr. Salopek not sure if this has been previously been approved.  We would need an order to authorize the execution for the License for Right of Way with the Pennsylvania Game Commission for the Right of Way on State Game Land – 117, and the amount of $2,744.08 is a onetime payment.  

Mrs. Paden made a motion to authorize the execution for the License for Right of Way with the Pennsylvania Game Commission for the Right of Way on State Game Land – 117, and authorize the payment of $2,744.08 to the Pennsylvania Game Commission;
Mr. Seech seconds the motion; Motion carried 
Mr. Rae mentioned that the Bid Opening is Thursday, February 10, 2011.  Passed out a page that is a list of Bidders. Contractor without Plant and Specs. Company names listed and the X is what contract they took out. 5 on plant general and 7 on the electrical and several on the sewer contract.  On Phase I there was no plant included but a lot of sewer bidders. We are extending the meeting to Thursday, February 10, 2011, at 2:00 PM.  No motions will be taken at the time. Mr. Salopek said anyone can come to the meeting.  They will open up the Bids and study them for 1 ½ weeks and announce who is the lowest bid. Mr. Rae said that on February 21, 2011 meeting we will have an award recommendation and see the lowest bidder on each contract and check them out and 
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recommend awarding contract.  Mr. Lavalla said with that since they are a private bond are we obligated to take the lowest bid.  Mr. Salopek said yes the lowest response to bid.

New business, 2011 Budget – option for rate adjustment.  Since there is a $53,431.61 deficit.  Mr. Lavalla said not sure how this will affect anyone, but we adjust our rates the debt rate of $46.00 goes up to $55.00 now does that affect Star Pointe will they still be paying the low rate.  Mr. Rae said that you are talking about Phase I with this budget so it is not affecting any of that.  He also said after Phase II is complete and it goes into operation then we will have to rework our budget will have to roll in our Operating and Maintenance, and that will be when it is in service in the summer of ‘2012’.

Initial rate structure that was set up was supposed to generate an average bill of $70.00 a month for the 452 customers. Generating as an average $64.00 to $65.00. In addition, $5.00 times 452 customers equals $27,120.00 a year. O & M expenses have been higher because of the odor control and operation cost before Phase II.
Mr. Seech mentioned that the Budget of “2010” compared to “2011” he advised us not to vote on the Budget at this time. We will continue to work on this with new figures that we have for the Budget.

Mr. Salopek mentioned if we would be able to go to a Post Card Bill for RVS billings.  Mr. Lavalla mentioned that they talked about this before.  We would have to find out the cost of changing to post card bills. 
Mr. Lavalla and the Board Members have adjusted the Budget and came up with a total of $20,161.61 yearly deficit divide by 12 equals $1,680.13 monthly.  $23,504.00 subtract 20,792.00 = $2,712.00 increase a $5.00 rate on the base $46.00.  Base rate would be $5.00 adjustment on the $46.00 and $6.40 per 1000 as our usage charges the same. Set the Base rate effective March 1st, 2011 Billing at $51.00 and to set the vacancy rate at $55.00, and the master meter rate for multi unit customer at $51.00, well rate at $51.00. 
Mr. Lavalla mentioned at this time with discussion to have a motion to set the base rate effective March 1, 2011 billing at $51.00 and set a vacancy rate at $55.00, and the master meter rate for multi unit customer at $51.00, well rate at $51.00. Mrs. Paden made the motion to set the base rate effective March 1, 2011 billing at $51.00 and set a vacancy rate at $55.00, and the master meter rate for multi unit customer at $51.00, well rate at $51.00. Mr. Lavalla seconds the motion.  Roll call, Mrs. Paden – yes; Mr. Seech – no; Mrs. Voelker – yes; Dr. Pensis – no; Mr. Lavalla - yes; (2 No – 3 Yes) – Motion carried.  

Mrs. Paden mentioned the pump storage insurance there is currently no insurance on the pumps.  We will have to get insurance on the pumps at a cost of $264.00 includes liability on an individual if needed. 68 pumps are in the warehouse. Mr. Lavalla asked for a motion to direct Mrs. DiBattista  to contact the B&W Insurance agent to add coverage to our policy to store pumps cost of $264.00.  Mr. Seech made the motion to direct Mrs. DiBattista  to contact the B&W Insurance agent to add coverage to our policy to store pumps cost of $264.00.  Mrs. Voelker seconds the motion.  Motion carried.
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Mrs. Paden estimated the cost of Mr. Miller’s rent for (6) months of $500.00 a month for a total of $3,000.00 estimating moving about 50 pumps $3,500.00 to have Mr. Miller to continue to do this.  If  we would go with the Old Township Building that the Supervisor’s agreed to lease to us at a $100.00 a month that would be $600.00 for (6) months.  Moving the pumps talked with Mr. Lashhorn using two men estimating three days or less not to exceed $700.00 or less.  Labor to have them load the pumps at $35.00/ hour.  Mr. Lavalla made a comment on why we should pay the $100.00 when the building is owned by the residents of the Township.  Mrs. Paden made a motion that we accept the lease from the Supervisors for the month to month lease we can get out of it at anytime at the Old Township Building for a $100.00 a month.  Mrs. Voelker seconds the motion. Roll call, Mrs. Paden – yes; Mr. Seech – yes; Mrs. Voelker – yes;  Dr. Pensis – yes; Mr. Lavalla - no;  (1 No – 4 Yes) – Motion carried.  
Mr. Lavalla mentioned that we will get a letter out to Mr. Miller stating that we will need a final month billing.  Mrs. DiBattista will call Wendy at the Township Building and let her know that we have excepted the lease.  Mr. Turturice will send Mr. Salopek papers on leasing the old Township Building.  Then once we receive that, we will go from there.

Mr. Lavalla mentioned that we need computer upgrade.  We have a price from Premier Technical Services for $65.00 will take the computer and virus scan and clean up the hardware and if any additional cost he will call us.  Also, we need another computer in the office because it will be getting busy.  I know their our times that we can use two computers as a Treasurer to do on line banking instead of mailing out.  If anyone will need to get on line, we would have an extra computer and a wireless modem so we can have two or three people in the office get on line. We also need a flash drive to make a backup of everything in case of any problems. Bring in to the next meeting some prices on different computers desk top and lap tops and cost of routers.
Mr. Lavalla mentioned that we are going to have an executive session for Litigation and Right of Way issues.  Mr. Salopek mentioned that we are not taking any action so we can adjourn the meeting and then go into executive session.

At approximately 9:35 pm, Mr. Lavalla to make a motion to adjourn the meeting, Mr. Seech made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:35 pm, Mrs. Voelker seconds the motion. Motion carried.

Executive Meeting at 9:36 pm approximately 10:15 pm meeting adjourned.

Respectfully Submitted 

___________________________


Tim Seech, Secretary 

